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Dear Ed: 

This letter is in response to yours of December 4, 2001 in which you requested copies of 
design drawings and reports by Coleman Engineering Laboratories, Inc. We wrote you on 
December 21, 2001 to say that we had just moved our inactive files to a new location and that their 
order was not straightened out yet. 

We have now completed searching these dead files for the materials you requested. While 
we have found some documents on Petit Cove Dam, we have not been able to find the original file 
as yet. We have been able to locate some of the materials and are sending along the following 
items: 

1. One set of construction plans of Petit Cove Dam dated November, 1971, consisting of nine 
sheets. 

2. One copy ofletter from William E. Edens, P.E. to Bryant Mc Daniel dated July 21,1972 
to which are attached copies of the text from Coleman Engineering Laboratories reports 
from December 1971 and January 1971. (Note that these are excerpts from the Coleman 
report and do not include the boring logs, which we have not found.) 

With regard to your question about construction inspection and testing reports, and construction 
specifications, we do not believe that we still have inspection and testing reports, but we think that 
we do have the construction specifications, Normally, these would be in our job file, which we have 
not been able to find at this time. 
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In addition, we have been contacted by GeoSyntec Consultants regarding data that your 
office requested of them. Accordingly, we are furnishing also the following items, which should 
fulfill your request in those particulars: 

3. One copy of report of Engineering Evaluation, Petit Cove Dam, dated March 18, 1974 by 
Law Engineering Testing Company. 

4. One copy of Sheet 1 of3 of Topographic Map of Proposed Big Canoe Fitness Center dated 
October 14, 1988 by Cranston, Robertson & Whitehurst, P.C. (While not made for any 
purpose related to the dam, this map does show the downstream face from a field survey.) 

We will continue our search for the missing materials; meanwhile, we are in hopes that the 
enclosed data will be useful to you in your review process. Should you have any question, please 
do not hesitate to give us a call. 

Sincerely, 

CRANSTON, ROBERTSON & WHITEHURST, P.C. 

THRlvik 
cc GeoSyntec Consultants, Attn: Neal Davies w/enclosure 

Big Canoe Property Owners Association, Attn: Troy Ledbetter 
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